GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC PARISH
Evansville, Indiana

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 February 19, 2020
The regular meeting of the Good Shepherd Parish Council was held on Wednesday, February 19th, at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting was opened with a prayer.

ROLL CALL:                         
                                                                2020                                   2021                               2022

Father Zach Etienne            Jessica Fehrenbacher         Rita DeWeese                   Shari Hirsch                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Deacon Dan DeCastra        Chad Groves                         Don Patton                        Chad Schnarr
Sue Ballard                           Chris Maynard                      Maren Smith                    
ABSENT:  Eric Henderson and Sarah Gahagen.
Chad Schnarr motioned to approve the Nov. minutes, Chad Groves stated a 2nd.   November minutes were approved with no changes. 
COMMISSION REPORTS:
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT—available on the GS website 
· There was a discussion regarding usage of the GS gym and the need for a more formal policy.     
· The issue of having a fee for using the gym was discussed and if outside groups should be allowed to use the gym.
· A member stated GS groups should not be charged a fee.  Another member suggested non GS groups should pay a fee.
· All participants should sign a waiver of liability.

· Access to the gym is an issue.  The fob could be set on a timer, and then fob would be given to the person responsible for opening, closing and clean up.

· The question was asked if feeder teams would be allowed to use the gym.  A member said Memorial feeder groups should be allowed to use the gym.
· A member stated use of the gym should be limited to GS teams, other GS groups and GS related functions.   GS groups will be given priority if outside groups are allowed.  All GS athletes have already signed waivers.

· After further discussion the Parish Council decided only GS teams and groups will be     allowed to use the gym.
· The subject of family night activities was discussed as there have not been any lately.  An event at Bob Walthers will be held on March 8th.
· Mrs. Roseanne Boszor will be retiring at the end of this school year.  Her replacement as been selected and is being trained.

· It was reported that Pre-school and Pre-K classes for next year are already full.  Kindergarten has 41 registered students to date.

· Catholic Schools Week went very well.
HAITI COMMISSION-- report from Fr. Frantzdy is on the GS website.
YOUTH MINISTRY—there is no Youth Minister at the present time.

WORSHIP COMMISSION—updates are on the GS website.

FELLOWSHIP COMMISSION—updates are on the GS website.

FINANCE—there was no Finance report as Sarah was not present.
PASTOR REMARKS:
· The Propagation of Faith weekend will be a mission group from West Virginia.

· Area Priests have been invited to an event on Sat., April 25th from 8:00 to 12:00 at USI in Carter Hall.   The session will discuss Parish Evangelism.  Fr. Zach would like to encourage others to attend; he would like to have at least 7.  There is no charge to attend. 
· Fr. Zach received a reminder from the Diocese about the importance of retaining documents and accurate records.

· No Baptisms will be held during Lent.  

· There will be some new Church members from the RCIA group.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Fr. Zach talked about the need for a new direction or focus of the Parish Council

· Fr. Zach stated there is a need to focus on being Catholic.  There is also a need to look at the future of the Parish.

· A member suggested trying to get more Parishioners involved in service groups.  The hours put into community service could be tracked and posted on the bulletin board for Mass attendees to see.  This would market volunteer opportunities to Parishioners. 

· A member suggested holding events occasionally and inviting the whole Parish to attend, possibly after Masses.   The events could be held in the Parish Hall to give the attendees an opportunity to sit and talk with other Parishioners.  Fr. Zach talked about having fun events, possibly meeting offsite for fellowship and relaxation.  

· A member suggested having another outdoor Mass. 
· There was a discussion regarding tithing. A members feels there should be more transparency.  It was suggested to have someone from the Parish Council talk about the State of the Parish once or twice a year.
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

NEXT MEETING – March 18, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Sue Ballard

